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Today’s boys...tomorrow’s gentlemen

http://web.cbcfremantle.wa.edu.au/


From the Principal
On the Journey
On Monday evening of this week a 
large number of parents accepted the 
invitation of the College to attend a 
presentation focused upon the healthy 
development of teenage boys in the 
areas of relationships and sexuality. David 
Kobler was an engaging speaker and in 
addition to the research which he shared 
with his audience he also included some 
very practical advice for the parents in 
attendance. On the following day he also 
spoke to the boys in Years 9 to 12 and his 
message was again well received. As a 
30 year old father of two, David certainly 
had a perspective on his topic which was 
absorbing, challenging and occasionally 
confronting for the parents and students 
he addressed.

At CBC Fremantle we often use the 
metaphor of a ‘journey’ to describe the 
process being undertaken in partnership 
by the home and the school to foster the 
development of good young men. It is 
essential that this journey is punctuated 
by significant moments and events 
which provide the opportunity to reflect 
upon our practice and re-affirm our 
commitment as parents and educators. 
Congratulations to those parents who 
seized one such opportunity this week.

A particularly pleasing aspect of the 
presentation was how the advice 
resonated so strongly with the current 
practices of the College. The importance 
of action being informed by clear, 
commonly understood values was 
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regularly emphasised during the talk.  
At CBC Fremantle our values are explicit, 
immutable and often counter-cultural. 
All parents will remember a discussion 
and acceptance of these at the time 
of enrolment and we are extremely 
appreciative of all those who honour  
this commitment. 

Jazz at Clancy’s
The CBC Jazz Orchestra staged a 
wonderful performance at Clancy’s  
in Fremantle last Saturday afternoon.  
All in attendance were treated to a  
broad repertoire which included some 
excellent musicianship. The concert 
also featured the vocal talents of our 
own Anthony Iannantuoni and Stella 
D’Oliveira, a Year 10 student at Iona. 

Together, they add another dimension  
to the work of the band. 

Congratulations to Mr Shane Mancuso 
and the members of the Music Parents’ 
Group on the presentation of a very 
successful event. Of course, a special 
commendation is due to each of the 
musicians who shared their special gifts 
with the audience. Well done to all of the 
boys and we look forward to their future 
performances.

Mr Shaun Kenny
Principal

Above: CBC Jazz Orchestra performing with 

Year 10 Iona student, Stella De Oliveira
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Sunday 30 June
from 4pm to 7pm

South Fremantle Football Club
Fremantle Oval
Parry St, Fremantle

Tickets $10 Adults, $5 school age children
Family rate $30 (2 adults + up to 4 children)
Drinks available from bar, BYO nibbles

Tickets available at the door



Calendar
Week 7 Term 2

Monday 17 June
Years 7-10 exams continue

Wednesday 19 June
Years 7-10 Exams conclude
Year 10 Subject Selection Parent 
Information Evening 6.00pm

Thursday 20 June
Mass 8.15am
Patrick 5, 6, 7
Year 10 Careers Day

Friday 21 June
Year 10 Careers Day

College Information
Exams timetable
The Lower School exam timetables are available on the Parent Notices section of the 
College website, and on page 6 and 7 of this newsletter. You can access the Parent 
Notices page on the website under the CBC Community link along the top.

Canteen
Can you spare a few hours on one day? Please consider volunteering in the ‘world’s 
greatest canteen’. Please ring Jenny or Karen in the Canteen on 9430 2046 for more 
information. The Canteen Roster is available to download on the Parent Notices section 
on the website.

Uniform Shop Opening Hours
Open every Wednesday from 8.30am – 4.00pm. No appointments are necessary.

News Online
You can keep up to date with our busy College’s activities by subscribing to the RSS feed 
at the Newsroom on the website. If you subscribe to the feed, when the Newsroom is 
updated you will automatically be notified with a link to the new content. The College 
magazine, Touchstone is also available online and can be accessed from the Community 
link at the top of the home page.

Woolworths Earn & Learn is back
This community programme enables schools throughout Australia to earn educational 
resources through the school community shopping at Woolworths. Staff and parents can 
collect Woolworths Earn & Learn points from the checkout and are encouraged to bring 
the stickers to Reception at the College. 
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Week 7 Period 1 Period 2 Period 3 Period 4 Period 5 Period 6

Monday
17 June

Year 7 

Society and 

Environment

Year 9 

Mathematics

Year 9 

Mathematics

Tuesday
18 June

Year 8  

Society and 

Environment

Year 8  

Society and 

Environment

Year 7 Maths

Year 9  
Society and 

Environment

Year 9  
Society and 

Environment

Lower School Exams Timetable



Last Saturday, the CBC Jazz Orchestra 
performed at Clancy’s Fish Pub 
in Fremantle to a wonderful and 
enthusiastic mix of parents, friends, staff 
and Old Boys.

The afternoon provided a chance for our 
Year 11 and 12 students to let off some 
steam after their exams and get together 
to catch up and get to back to playing 
their instruments after a hectic fortnight.

The performance featured Stella  
De Oliveira, a Yar 10 vocalist from  
Iona Presentation College. Having Stella 
perform allowed the band to showcase 
many new and varied styles of music. 

Congratulations to Anthony 
Iannantuoni who made his singing 
debut. Anthony performs in our 
saxophone section and with the 
College Choir, and it was fantastic to 
have him out front singing with Stella 
and providing great backing vocals.

I would like to thank everyone who came 
along and supported the boys, especially 
Mr Kenny, Mr Burgio and Mrs Lawlor.

Thank you to Clancy’s for providing us 
with the opportunity to perform. Clancy’s 
is a supporter of the Perth live music 
scene and we appreciate its contribution 
to the local community.

Lastly, thank you to the Music Parents’ 
Group who organised a raffle fundraiser. 
There were a wonderful mix of prizes and 
some happy winners.

Our next event is on Sunday 30 June 
at the South Fremantle Football Club 
from 4pm to 7pm featuring our two Big 
Bands and Guitar Ensembles. Tickets 
are available at the door. Information is 
provided on page 4 of this newsletter.

Mr Shane Mancuso
Head of Arts

Above: The Jazz Orchestra featuring  

Stella De Oliveira and Anthony Iannantuoni

Jazz Orchestra at Clancy’s
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Term 2 Week 7
Team 	 Match/Training Details 	 Day / Time 	 Venue 

2nd Junior Football	 v Hamilton Hill	 Monday 4.00pm	 Fremantle Park

1st XVIII Football	 v Mandurah Catholic College	 Wednesday 4.00pm	 Fremantle Park

Year 10 School Boys Cup Carnival (AFL)	 Wednesday all day	 Southerland Park

Junior Soccer	 v Southern River	 Tuesday 4.00pm	 Fremantle Park

Senior Soccer 	 v John Curtin	 Wednesday 4.00pm 	 John Curtin Oval

1st XV Rugby	 v La Salle College	 Tuesday 4.00pm 	 Stratton Oval

Sport Fixtures



Community Notices   
It is the policy of CBC Fremantle to distribute information when requested regarding community activities and details about 
educational programmes. This does not imply that CBC endorses these activities or the information. Please provide information  
in an unformatted Word document to enquiries@CBCFremantle.wa.edu.au. Submissions will be accepted at the discretion of  
CBC Fremantle.

Transperth Shutdowns
12 to 17 July and 31 July to 4 August
To connect the new Fremantle line tunnel to the Transperth rail network, two shutdowns are needed. The Fremantle line services will 
be cancelled, and other train lines will be impacted in some way during these periods.

Two AFL games will be impacted: the West Coast versus Fremantle derby on Sunday 14 July, and West Coast versus Gold Coast on 
Saturday 3 August.

For more information visit transperth.wa.gov.au.

Fremantle Medicare Local Survey
Fremantle Medical Local is part of a larget health network that is funded by both the Commonwealth and state governments to make 
sure everyone can access the right health care at the right time, in the right place.

Fremantle Medical Local is launching a ‘Healthy Voice’ survey to give families and individuals their say. The survey can be accessed 
through the Fremantle Medical Local website at www.fremantlemedicarelocal.com.au.
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St Mary’s High Tea Fundraiser
Sunday 16 June at St Mary’s Cathedral Parish Centre, from 12.00 noon to 2.30pm
Cost $50 per person (80 limited seats on offer)

Come and be the foundation of our first social fundraiser event. Experience fine high tea with your partners, family and friends. 
There will be silent auctions, raffles and door prizes. Proceeds go towards educational materials for orphanages in Brazil.

Tickets are available at the Piety Stall or the Cathedral Cafe. RSVP and payment must be in before 2 June. For more information  
contact Tammy at smcpps@yahoo.com.au.

Curtin University
Curtin University has two upcoming events for parents of Year 10 and 12 students who may be faced with questions about 
high school subject selection, the TISC process, course and university selection. These events are intended to provide parents 
with what they need to know about the TISC process and how university preferences work, admissions, scholarships, university 
support services and also provide opportunities to talk one-on-one with faculty representatives about specific courses, and with 
current students about their university experiences.

Year 10 Parent Information Evening
Date:	 Tuesday 11 June
Time:	 Expo and refreshments on arrival at 5.00pm
Formal presentations from 5.45pm - 7.00pm
Location:	Elizabeth Jolley Lecture Theatre
Curtin Bentley Campus
Map and parking information

It is important to register! To find out more about these events and to register, please visit curtin.edu.au/pie or contact us on  
(08) 9266 1000.

Year 12 Parent Information Evening
Date:	 Wednesday 12 June
Time:	 Expo and refreshments on arrival at 5.00pm
Formal presentations from 5.45pm - 7.00pm
Location:	Elizabeth Jolley Lecture Theatre
Curtin Bentley Campus
Map and parking information
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